

20 March 2020

Mr Chris Ritchie
Director, Industry Assessments
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment

By email: chris.ritchie@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Ritchie

Genesis Waste Management Facility Modification 6 (MP 06_0139 MOD 6) [Modification Request]

Thank you for taking the time to meet with the Independent Planning Commission (the **Commission**) on 17 March 2020 to discuss the above Modification Request.

To follow up on discussions at the meeting, the Commission recorded the following questions on notice, and would be grateful if you could provide a response to these questions by **Friday**, **27 March 2020**.

1. Consultation with NSW Health:

The Commission would like to accept the Department's offer to seek comment from NSW Health regarding any potential health implications arising from air quality impacts from the proposed Modification Request.

2. Haul Road:

Can you please confirm the Department's understanding of the extent that sealing the haul road would eliminate the project's contribution to PM_{2.5} concentrations?

3. Surrounding uses:

Please provide information on any developments in this locality that have been approved by the Department, particularly regarding hours of operation and truck movements.

4. Noise tables:

Please provide further details on the noise emissions, including current and proposed noise levels and what the current industrial policies allow. Please also clarify with the EPA that the proposed condition 38 reflects the noise levels provided by the Proponent in the Revised Response to Submissions.

5. Dust mitigation:

Please provide details of any other mitigation measures for dust suppression.

6. Site Layout image:

Please re-issue Slide 8: "Site Layout" of the Department's presentation showing which roads are sealed on site, and which are not. Please also provide the date for the image depicted in slide 8.



7. Chute image:

The Department spoke to an image of the enclosed chute at the existing facility. Please provide this to the Commission.

In addition to the items discussed at the meeting, the Commission will also be grateful if you could provide a response to the following:

8. Air Quality Monitoring devices:

Page 30 of the Assessment Report describes a commitment from the Proponent to relocate "the real-time air quality monitoring device to a boundary location where the highest concentration was identified." Can you please confirm if this is something that is reflected in the recommended conditions?

9. Paragraph numbering:

Please re-issue the assessment report to the Commission in colour and include paragraph numbering.

If you have any questions, please contact Casey Joshua, Senior Planning Officer, on 8289 6913 or at casey.joshua@ipcn.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Barry

Director Planning

Independent Planning Commission